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Food Truck Committee  
 
Meeting Minutes  
 
Date:   Monday, July 8, 2019  
Time:   12:00pm  
Place:  Democratic Caucus Room, 4th Floor, Government Center, 888 

Washington Boulevard, Stamford, CT  
 
The Food Truck Committee met at the above time and place. The following items 
were reviewed.  
 
ATTENDEES: Matthew Quinones, Frank Fedeli, Tyrone Joseph, Diedrich Hohn, 
Gary Peterson, Thomas Barcello, Representative Jeff Stella.  
 

Item/Number Description Invitee 
 
FTC19.001 

 
APPROVAL: Pending permits 

 
Frank Fedeli 

 
FTC19.002 

 
Public Comment Section 

 
Public 

 
FTC19.017 

 
REVIEW: Food Truck presence at 
Lione Park 

 
Frank Fedeli 

 
FTC18.016 

 
REVIEW: Potential violations of 
vendors located on Victory 
Street and Warren Street 

 
Frank Fedeli 

 
FTC19.019 

 
REVIEW: Food Truck Ordinance 

 
Dana Lee 

 

 

Co-Chair Matthew Quinones opened the meeting at 12:07pm. There were no 

pending permits presented. No members of the public were in attendance. and 

the committee reviewed the pending permits. Frank Fedli opened the discussion 

of Food Trucks present at Lione Park. Captain Barcello announced he will be 

leading a tour of the park on July 9, 2019, for government officials to see potential 

locations of a Food Truck Zone. The committee discussed receiving a 
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recommendation from Captain Barcello at its next meeting, in order to vote to 

establish a zone. Frank Fedli discussed recent issues of permit violations from 

vendors in the area of Warren and Victory Streets. A motion was made and 

seconded, and approved unanimously to suspend the rules to “Review the 

potential of establishing a Food Truck Zone in the area of Main Street and 

Greyrock Place. The motion passed 5- 0 – 0 (Quinones, Hohn, Joseph, Peterson, 

Fedeli in favor).  Frank Fedeli discussed that the URC is interested in helping to 

establish a Food Truck Zone in the area of Main Street and Greyrock Place. The 

committee agreed to discuss this further at a future meeting.  

Item number FTC19.019 was not discussed.  

A motion was made and approved unanimously to adjourn the meeting. 

Representative Quinones adjourned the meeting at 12:40pm  

 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Matthew Quinones  
 
Co-Chair 
Stamford Food Truck Committee 

 

 


